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Minutes of Meeting
January 30, 2017
Chair Joe Crane opened the meeting at 9:15 a.m.  Board members Bill Gianacoples and Paul Thompson, Health Inspector, Virginia Bacon were present.  1 absent Health Agent, Deborah Rogers had to attend another meeting showed at 9:35 a.m. 
91 Lakeshore Drive – John Judd engineer here to request the following variances:   1.) To allow 5’ separation between septic tank and foundation.  2.)  To allow for 1 Soil Test pit due to site constraints.  3.)  To situate the leaching field facility within 14’ of a foundation and 6’ to property line.  4.)  To allow for a 3’ vertical separation between the bottom of leaching facility and seasonal high groundwater table in order to allow for gravity flow from dwelling. 2 Abutters showed Don Seymour 90 Lakeshore Dr., & George Hilton, 99 Lakeshore Dr.  Motion:  By Paul Thompson to accept the variances as written.    Seconded:  By, Bill Gianacoples, unanimous.

1 Oregon Street – Robert Grasso, here to request the following variance.  1.) Reduction in groundwater separation to bottom of S.A.S. from 5’ required to 3’ provided with Presby treatment system.  Motion:  By Paul Thompson to accept the variances as written.    Seconded:  By, Bill Gianacoples, unanimous.

280 East Main Street – Robert Grasso here requesting the following variances:  1.) Reduction in groundwater separation to bottom bed of S.A.S. from 4’ required to 3’ provided with presby treatment system.  2.) Reduction in setback from cellar wall to S.A.S. from 20’ to 10’.  3.) Reduction in setback from cellar wall to septic tank from 10’ to 5’.  4.) Reduction in setback from cellar wall to pump chamber from 10’ to 7’.  Motion:  By Paul Thompson to accept the variances as written.    Seconded:  By, Bill Gianacoples, unanimous.

218 Andover Street – Jim Scanlon here requesting the following variance:  1.) 4’ required to estimated seasonal high groundwater table to 2’ provided with Presby system. Motion:  By Paul Thompson to accept the variance as written.    Seconded:  By, Bill Gianacoples, unanimous.

108 Andover Street – Sewer backup emergency installation.  Deb Rogers explained to the board how property owners at 108 Andover Street are having problems with their Septic backing up into the house, they have been pumping regularly but limited on showers, toilet flushing, and laundry.  Motion:  By Paul Thompson to allow installation at 108 Andover Street for an emergency situation.    Seconded:  By, Bill Gianacoples, unanimous.

MINUTES OF MEETING - Motion:  By Paul Thompson to accept the minutes of the meeting for November 28, 2016 as written & December 19, 2016 as written. Seconded:  By Bill Gianacoples, unanimous.

Meeting Adjourned at 10:20 a.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Virginia Bacon

___________________

Joe Crane – Chairman

____________________









Paul Thompson - Member    






____________________

Bill Gianacoples – Clerk        





_978774796.doc
[image: image1.png]





�












